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Service Change Notice 15-30 
National Weather Service Headquarters Washington DC 
1025 AM EDT Mon May 18 2015 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -Family of Services 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    David Novak 
         Director, Weather Prediction Center 
 
Subject: Discontinuance of the Quantitative Precipitation Forecast Western 
Region Points Products: Effective July 15, 2015 
 
Effective Wednesday, July 15, 2015, at 1800 Coordinated Universal Time 
(UTC), the National Centers for Environmental Prediction (NCEP) Weather 
Prediction Center (WPC) will discontinue the Quantitative Precipitation 
Forecast (QPF) Western Region Points products. 
 
Through coordination with the NWS Western Region River Forecast Centers 
(RFCs), the WPC determined that the RFCs no longer use the products listed 
below in Table 1.  The RFCs determined the WPC gridded data served their 
purposes better than these text products. 
 
Table 1: Products Affected by this Change Notice 
 
Product                 WMO Header            AWIPS ID 
-------                 ----------            -------- 
QPF points for NWRFC    FSUS21 KWNH           QPFPTR 
QPF points for CNRFC    FSUS22 KWNH           QPFRSA 
QPF points for CBRFC    FSUS23 KWNH           QPFSTR 
 
The data files below will also be removed from the WPC ftp server: 
 
ftp://ftp.wpc.ncep.noaa.gov/nwrfc/prism_adjust_1to3/ 
 
For more information, please contact: 
 
David Novak 
david.novak@noaa.gov 
301-683-1484 
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/archive 
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